
When it comes to working with the youth of 

our community, Marvin and Heidi Marty 

are at the top.  Marvin and Heidi are our 

featured honored volunteers for the January – 

February newsletter.  Marvin has thoroughly 

enjoyed “running” the open gym program 

and has become very close with some of the 

younger members of our community, who he 

hopes will become the future of our center. 

He frequently helps with set up for various 

fundraisers and occasionally helps with 

maintenance projects.   Heidi has been a 

member of the SCCA since the night the 

Lodi Township Trustees agreed to take over 

ownership of the old Shade School. She was 

also on the original committee that started 

the Jerseyville Festival and helped with the 

name.  Heidi shares her interest in crafts by 

having a craft night once a week for young 

people and their families.  This year, Heidi 

helped with the crafts for Breakfast with 

Santa.  In the past, she has facilitated kid’s 
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games at the Jerseyville Festival and helped 

with the Valentine’s Dinner. Heidi has also 

organized several livestock workshops.  

  Heidi and Marvin are both very active 

members of the community outside of the 

community center.  Heidi has been a 4-H 

leader for a number of years and Marvin 

helped organize the Lost in Lodi Enduro Race, 

which benefits the fire department.        

  Marvin was the recording secretary of the 

SCCA for one year.  This year, he will take on 

the responsibility as the president, while Heidi 

will be the Corresponding Secretary. 

  Congratulations, Marvin and Heidi Marty 

for being named the Honored Volunteers. 

 

 

Honored Volunteer 

February – The annual Valentine’s Dinner was an event 

to look forward to.  Along with a sit down dinner, there 

was a dance afterwards.  The gym was dressed up in its 

finest. 

March/April – Children enjoyed an Easter Egg Hunt and 

a magical appearance by the Easter Bunny. 

May – The Chinese Auction was canceled this year due to 

fatigue on the part of volunteers.  We hope to be able to 

bring it back in 2015, but will need new volunteers to 

help. 

May – Graduates went down memory lane at the annual 

Shade Alumni Banquet the Saturday before Mother’s 

Day. 

June – A Community Yard Sale brought in crowds from 

all over our area. 

September – Lodi residents learned about the history of 

our community at the Shade Auto Tour. 

October – The Jerseyville Festival was the largest 

event of the year as the center took visitors back to 

times when Shade was Jerseyville.  

October – Ghosts and goblins invaded the Center at the 

annual Halloween Party.  

November – The Veteran’s Day Dinner honored those 

who served in the military from our community. 
 

December – Children enjoyed Breakfast with Santa and 

Mrs. Claus, dancing and singing elves, crafts and pictures.  

December – Shoppers were able to buy homemade gifts 

from local vendors at the Holiday Bazaar.  

December – Our year ended with a Christmas Potluck and 

Bingo. 

  

 In addition, we had open gym, library and computer, senior 

meetings and events, weekly craft nights, monthly 

recycling, contra dances, history meetings, and Jammin’ in 

Jerseyville.   The center was available to rent for private 

parties, reunions, meetings, dinners and other special 

events. 

    2014 was a busy year at the center with activities for all 

ages.  Our volunteers are planning many of the same events 

in 2015.  We are always in need of fresh ideas.   

Volunteering at the center is very rewarding.  We hope you 

would consider becoming a part of this wonderful 

organization.   

 

"Your life and mine should be valued not 
by what we take... but by what we give." 

-- Edgar Allen 

2014  YEAR IN REVIEW 

http://www.doonething.org/heroes/alan.htm


SCCA News – December Events 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Christmas would not be complete without your little 

ones sitting on Santa’s lap and whispering their 

Christmas wishes in Santa’s ear.  On December 6, the 

center came alive with visions from the North Pole.  

Around 60 children had breakfast of Santa Pancakes, 

sausage links, Santa Bananas and drinks at the 

Reindeer Buffet while Santa and Mrs. Claus, joined 

by elves, mingled with the children.  After breakfast, 

children sang Christmas carols with Elf Rhonda while 

Elf Debbie danced.  After passing through the 

Christmas Bazaar, the children went upstairs to the 

Reindeer Workshop where Reindeer Heidi and her 

helpers assisted the children in making a craft.  The 

last stop for the children was Mrs. Claus’ kitchen.  

Santa and Mrs. Claus were there for pictures.  While 

waiting, the children listened to Elf Debbie read 

Christmas stories and tried out some of Santa’s toys.  

Each child went home with a Polaroid picture of them 

self with Santa and Mrs. Claus. It was a magic day for 

all 

   Special thanks to John and Ester Scragg, Candice 

Birch, Debbie McAdoo, Heather Grove, Jenna Meeks, 

Grace Dorst, Roberta Henderson, Jerry and Tammy 

Foster, Heidi Marty, Pam Stevenson, Sam Stevenson, 

Erin Stevenson, Korey Radcliff and Teresa Winning.   

Rhonda Meeks - Chair 
      

 
 

 

 

 

Additional pictures can be found on Facebook or at our website 

http:/shadecomcenter.wix.com/shadecomcenter. 

 

Breakfast with Santa 

Elves:  Rhonda Meeks, Candice Birch, Heather Grove, Jenna Meeks and  

Debbie McAdoo.   Santa and Mrs. Claus:  John and Ester Scragg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HolidayBazaar 

Christmas Potluck   

 Potluck 

 

 

An enjoyable evening was spent at the annual SCCA 

Christmas Potluck on December 13.  Thank you to Janet 

Bell and the SSCA for the ham, Fran Moxley and the 

SCCA for the turkey, Tammy Foster and the SCCA for the 

noodles, Roberta Henderson and Jerry Foster for set up and 

all those that helped with clean up. 

Rhonda Meeks - Chair 

On December 6, the SCCA hosted a Holiday Bazaar.  

There were 30 vendors and there was a profit of 

approximately $650.  Thanks to Teresa Winning for 

advertising and to Grace Dorst, Roberta Henderson, 

Jerry Foster and Heather Grove for helping in the 

kitchen.  Also, thank you to those who helped clean 

up.  

Submitted by Tammy Foster - Chair 



SCCA News 
  

Why Become a Member? 

SCCA Officers for 2015 

As a resident and participant of the County Road 

24 yard sale I hope to get a similar yard sale 

going for the Shade, Lodi Township & Old 

Route 33 area.  The CR24 yard sales are a lot of 

work, but they are fun.   Plus, you often get to 

see people you haven't seen in ages! 

The Shade Community Center will again sponsor 

a community wide yard sale on Saturday, June 6, 

2015.  Spaces will be available in the gym and 

outside.  

Residents are encouraged to have a yard sale in 

and around the Shade area as well.  The goal is 

to get as many participants as we can to attract 

more people to come out in the country to 

everyone's yard sale.   

I will start planning for this event around mid-

April posting info on the SCCA Facebook page, 

at the Lodi General store, in this newsletter, 

etc.  My contact information is on the back of 

this newsletter. 

So start saving your stuff!!  

Submitted by Teresa Winning 

*************************************** 

SAVE THE DATE! 

June 6, 2015  

 2
nd

 Annual SCCA - Lodi 

Township - Old Route 33          

Yard Sale 

 

 

Route 33A Yard Sale 

Marvin Marty, President;  

Peggy Rist, Vice President;  

Pat Davidson Recording Secretary;  

Alex Couladis, Treasurer;   

Heidi Marty, Corresponding Secretary.  

The new officers will be sworn in at 
the January 2015 meeting. 
 

Becoming a member of the Shade Community 

Center puts you in the center of all that is going 

on in the Shade/Lodi Community.  As a 

member, you will receive bi-monthly 

newsletters.   In addition, we often apply for 

grants.  Your support as a member may increase 

our chance of getting this grant.  As a resident 

of Lodi Township, your dues are ½ off the 

regular membership.  Please support the SCCA 

and become a member today.  The deadline is 

February 28.   

 

 
 

Time is running out to get your 
SCCA Cookbook.   

 
The SCCA Cookbook is a memorable 

collection of recipes from past and 
present members and residents of the 

Shade Community.   Stop by the 
Center on Tuesdays between 10am 
and 4pm or send your order to Fran 

Moxley at 3883 Skinner Road 
Pomeroy OH  45769.  $10 picked up 

or $12 mailed. 
 



SCCA News   

 

 

 

 

 
 



SCCA News and Shade Senior Citizen Association News 
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The Annual Veterans Day Dinner was 
held on Nov. 8th at the Community 
Center. The Ohio University ROTC 
Color Guard presented the Colors and 
lead the national anthem. Army 
recruiters, Staff Sgt. Aaron Dorazio 
and Sgt. Mike Berkshire spoke about 
their experiences while serving in the 
military. Kim Spencer and Rashawnna 
Hogsett of the Veterans Service Office 
provided information about what is 
available to the veterans of Athens 
County. A big "Thank You" goes to 
volunteers of SSCA, SCCA and 
families for the preparation and 
serving of the dinner.  
Submitted By Karen Jones 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
               Picture by Teresa Winning 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

1st row, l to r: Dan King, Ken Sams, 
Charles Gwinn, Bill Cooley, Marshall 
Ruth, Floyd Oxley, Linda Kane 

2nd row, l to r: Dave Collins, Ralph 
Calvert, Kenney Bell, Garry King, 
Manuel Grueser 
3rd row, l to r: William Isaacs, Dale 
Jeffers, Roger Howard, Jeff Oxley, 
Leroy Bailey, Jack Malloy, Tom Winning 

 

President:  Roger Hawk 593-8104 

Vice President:  Karen Jones 590-3614 

Secretary:  Janet Bell 662-2403  

Treasurer:  Manuel Grueser 696-1219 

SSCA Officers for 2015 

 

 

 

Another year, another season for Alexander Youth 

Wrestling.  First home meet of the 2014-2015 season 

saw a huge crowd at the Shade Community Center on 

Thursday, December 18, 2014.  Visiting Trimble has 

over fifty young grapplers who kept the Alexander 

youth busy with multiple matches all evening.  Second 

home meet with Vinton County was scheduled for 

December 22.  January schedule has also been 

announced with home meets in Shade including 

Athens visiting on the 12th beginning at 6:00 pm, and 

Crooksville visiting on the 23rd beginning at 6:30 pm. 

Submitted by Gail Jordan 

 

Alexander Versus Trimble 

Youth Wrestling Veteran’s Day Dinner 
 



History News 
 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

Teresa Winning - CD with 215 history and genealogy files! 

Ernest Midkiff donated a clipping of the 1916 Class of Pleasant Valley 

High School. 

Amy Calvert - McBee Company newsletters, pictures from the Garden 

area 

Rosemary Blazier Simpson - John Blazier's US Flag, to be flown outside 

at the Center when time to next change the flag 

Nola Sinclair Bretz - copied pictures of Nola Ann, Vonda Lou, and Ann 

Sinclair at the Jerseyville switchboard, 1950 

Grace Swartz Dorst - Paperwork of the Swartz family genealogy and 

their connection to the Mayflower 

Martha Birt - Family pictures including the Young and Phillips Family 

and a genealogy chart 

Gary and Ida Mae Buck - Buck family pictures 

Manuel and Mark Grueser - Pictures and Grueser Family history and 

the History of Sacred Heart Church, Pomeroy Ohio. 

Teresa Winning - Vintage Highway Map of Athens County Ohio, 

Highway Maps of Ohio, June 1910 

Brian Taylor - 1973 and 1974 Federal Hocking Lancer yearbooks 

Myrtle Stover - newspaper clippings and old magazines 

Heidi Marty - barn consultant report, with pictures, about the barn on her 

property on Buck's Lake Road  

(2) Tall shelving units built of lumber from dismantled gym bleachers 
Submitted by Gail Jordan 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The tour of the Wolding Cabin began with Lyle describing its 

history.  Lyle had a lifelong wish to restore a historical building.  

This dream came alive when he arrived in Ohio and found he 

admired the values he encountered.   Lyle and Suzanne found 

property in Lodi Township, formerly owned by Pat and Joe 

Davidson, and named it Spring Ridge Farm.  Lyle learned of a cabin 

for sale in Washington County, Ohio on Township Road 61, close to 

the old Henry Bridge, with the Goddard property close by.  When 

they arrived at the site, all they saw was what looked like an old 7-

room house.  Lyle asked, "Where is the log cabin?" and was told it 

was under the siding.   

 

The cabin may date as far back as 1780.  They have seen the 

Goddard deed which dates to 1810. Other names associated with 

the cabin are James Foreman, Eliza James, and the Harris Family.  

Lyle speculated, because of the association with Eliza James, that 

this cabin may have been 'the' Uncle Tom's Cabin, but further 

investigation is necessary.  Several Cutler residents attended the 

meeting, including Harris Family descendants.  Mike Brant, from 

Cutler, gave Lyle some very interesting information, that he was 

told this log cabin came from Fort Harmar, a fortress which was 

built in 1785.  

 

The Howard family helped Lyle take on this laborious project.  The 

cabin took 3 plus years to disassemble, relocate and restore.  One 

horrendous story was when one of the workers pulled down the 

siding and many many snakes fell out.  "OH, MY."  The logs are 

poplar and chestnut oak.  Two thirds of the floor planking came 

from a school in New Philadelphia.  The stones in front were 

relocated from the Pratt's Fork Church on Slab Road.  

 

Lyle and Suzanne are happy residents of Lodi Township and they " 

love it here!" 

Submitted by Gail Jordan 

 

Recent Donations to Shade Lodi 

History and Genealogy 

Association, 2014 
 

Lyle and Suzanne Wolding's Cabin 
 

 

 

1.  What is "patchcock"? 

2.  What does it mean to have "thunder with snow"? 

3.  Who invented the first Christmas lights? 

4.  What are "cordwainers"? 

5.  What does the word "hew" mean? 

6.  What is a "zimmerer"? 

7.  Name the famous Nelsonville brick. 

8.  Where did the glazed brick inside the Center come from? 

(Answers in next newsletter) 

Wolding's Cabin - a Washington County log cabin that found a new home in Lodi Township 

 

2014 SLHGA Christmas Party Quiz 

 



November, 2014 Meeting Minutes  
 

 

 
 

 

 Members present: Ray Baker, Grace Dorst, Roberta Henderson, Fran Moxley, Peggy Grueser, Malcolm Grueser, Richard 

Coe, June Coe, Marvin Marty, Heidi Marty, Jerry Foster, Teresa Winning, Norm Shaner, Peggy Rist, Pat Davidson, Alex 

Couladis, and Debbie McAdoo. 

 Pledge of Allegiance was led by Pat Davidson 

 The minutes of the October meeting were reviewed. Ray moved that the minutes be approved as corrected. 

 Alex presented the treasurer’s report. The checking account holds $15,164.40; this does not include the $25,000 bequest 

funds set aside for renovation. 

 Fran reported that as corresponding secretary, she would send condolences to the Kathy Dillinger-Essman Family. The 

use of the center had been offered for a meal after the funeral, but other arrangements had been made for the family. A 

motion to send a meat/cheese tray (limit of $50) was made by Grace, seconded by Heidi, motion passed. Heidi will 

deliver the tray. Thank you cards would be sent to Lauren Miller for books donated to the library, as well as to the Athens 

Library for VHS tapes donated.  

 Peggy distributed the calendar of events for the months of November and December. Additions and edits were made. 

 The maintenance report came by way of e-mail from Gail. 

 Repair to the boiler, the spare pump was stuck.   

 The yard had been mowed for the final time, battery removed from the mower.  

 Doors are in the process of rekeying.  

 There was no History report 

 The Senior’s group reported that the dinner to honor Veterans went very well, though there was not as many in 

attendance as in previous years. The ROTC Color Guard assisted with the opening ceremony. 

 It was noted that the door replacement project was complete. The contractor, Hoon, will be paid right away. 

 Distribution of the revised By-Laws was made by Marvin. The Standing Rules have not been made available for 

distribution. 

 The committee for proposed updates of the rental agreement had little to report. They are waiting for other non-profit 

organizations to share similar documents to give guidance for possible revisions. They hope to have a preliminary draft at 

the December meeting. 

 Ray turned in an additional $95 for Jerseyville apple butter sold.   

 Jerry reported that the Halloween Party profited approximately $592 this year. 

 The Holiday Bazaar will be December 6 with set up December 5. Volunteers are needed for the kitchen crew. 

 Breakfast with Santa chaired by Rhonda will be 9-11:30 a.m. 

 After much discussion about the cost of the breakfast to the center, Teresa moved that $200 be budgeted for this, 

Norm seconded, motion passed. 

 The committee is suggesting a donation of canned goods by children/families that will be given to the local food 

pantry. 

 Volunteers also needed for this event. 

 Teresa volunteered to man a table to sell the cookbooks at the Alexander Holiday Bazaar. The cost for the table space 

would be $10.  Fran moved that we do this, Roberta seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 The Alexander Youth Wrestling will begin practices on Monday and Wednesday evenings. Schedule of the meets will be 

available mid-December. 

 A request for volunteer labor to build a ramp for entry for community members Pat and Alan Rankin was made.  

 Left over soup beans from the Jerseyville Festival were given to the Athens Church of Christ, the donation was much 

appreciated. 

 A motion to adjourn was made by Fran, seconded by Alex, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,  Debbie McAdoo 



 

 

 
 

 

 Members present were: Ray Baker, Manuel Grueser, Marvin Marty, Heidi Marti, Richard Grim, Glenna Grim, Robin Krivesti, Tom Winning, Teresa  

 Winning, Richard Coe, June Coe, Betty Snow-Rosser, Steve Kane, Tammy Foster, Jerry Foster, Peggy Grueser, Norm Shaner, Fran Moxley, Peggy 

Rist, Roberta Henderson, Grace Dorst, Rhonda Meeks, Pat Davidson, Alex Couladis, and Debbie McAdoo 

 Pat Davidson led the Pledge of Allegiance  

 The minutes of the November meeting were reviewed. Ray moved that the minutes be accepted as corrected, Marvin seconded the motion, all in favor. 

 Fran reported that sympathy cards were sent to the Dillinger-Essman families, as well as thank you cards for various donations to the Center. She shared 

a card from Lois Swartz Bigley, praising the SCCA Cookbook and offered to contribute more recipes from Lodi cooks that have passed on if there is a 

future edition.  

 Fran also shared that 60+ cook books have been sold to date. 

 Alex presented the Treasurer’s report. Year end is showing us with $14,172.22 in the checking account, roughly $52,000 in the savings account and 

$100,000 in investments.  We are currently showing an $8000 loss for the January-November 2014 period. Hoon contractors have been paid for the 

installation of new doors.  Ray moved to accept the report, Robin gave a second, motion carried. 

 Peggy Rist circulated the event calendar for December and January. Edits and additions were made. 

 Gail’s presented a maintenance report via e-mail: 

 Alexander Youth Wrestling submitted their schedule for December, Home meets 12/18 and 12/22, volunteers for the concessions is needed. 

 Updated 2015 membership forms ready for review. (The only edit was to place an * before “According to current bylaws…” as reference to 

the different membership categories and amounts.  Fran moved to accept the form as amended, Teresa seconded, motion carried.) 

 Athens Lock and Key has changed locks on the 4 rear doors, replaced cylinder on left set of front doors. 

 Jerseyville cornstalks have been taken down, but not hauled off yet. 

 15 furnace filters replaced, 10 horsepower motor oiled and big blower greased. 

 Boiler system issues, motor on pump #1 will not turn, #2 pumps is all that is presently working, we have no spare motor. 

 Manuel is modifying the closers for the stairwell gates 

 Sign at the front of the center suffered wind damage 

 Teresa moved that we contact the Jackson boiler repair folks that have previously serviced the boilers to evaluate the situation, Fran seconded the 

motion. Motion carried. 

 Teresa also mentioned that the single back door to the gym was very difficult to lock on Tuesday; she had trouble getting her key out of the lock. 

 Manuel shared that the History group would be having their Christmas potluck on December 16, at 6:30. 

 Jerry will check with Performance Signs to see what the cost will be to repair the signs damaged by the wind. 

 There was no report from the seniors – December meeting will be the 11th at 7:00 p.m. 

 Jerry and Tammy reported that the Holiday Bazaar had 29 vendors with $412.50 collected for space rental. $635.09 was the net profit after kitchen 

expenses and The Messenger ad. 

 Rhonda reported that we served 60 children plus parents at the Breakfast with Santa event.  

  3 boxes of nonperishable goods were collected for Ray to deliver to the Coolville Food Pantry. 

 Rhonda asked permission to leave the Christmas decorations covered in the carpeted room on the second floor rather than dismantle and 

store away. It was the consensus of the group to not do that as the decorations would not be secure. 

 Rhonda also suggested that SCCA purchase a $25.00 gift card to present to Mr. & Mrs. Scraggs aka Mr. & Mrs. Clause. Tammy moved to 

purchase the $25.00 (plus activation fee) gift card, Rhonda seconded, all in favor. 

 The Holiday Potluck will be 12/13/14 at 5:30. Janet Bell is preparing a ham on behalf of the Senior group, Fran is cooking a turkey for SCCA, Roberta 

is preparing scalloped potatoes and Tammy will cook noodles that were purchased for the Jerseyville Festival. All attending are asked to bring a 

covered dish to share, and perhaps a nonperishable food item for donation to the local food pantry. 

 Heidi passed out the updated version of the Standing Rules 

 The deadline for submission for the next newsletter is December 19th, 2014. 

 Election of officers was held. There were 24 voting members present. New officers for the 2015 year are Marvin Marty, President; Peggy Rist, Vice 

President;  Pat Davidson Recording Secretary; Alex Couladis, Treasurer;  Heidi Marty, Corresponding Secretary. The new officers will be sworn in at 

the January 2015 meeting. 

 Jerry brought to the floor that he had been approached by someone interested in renting the whole 2nd floor space to be used as an antique mall. After 

some discussion, it was general consensus that it would not be a good fit for the Center. 

 Ray reported that several of the jars of apple butter that he had taken to sell had bad seals and the contents had evidence of mold. 

 Ray moved that the meeting be adjourned, Robin seconded, all in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Debbie McAdoo 

 

December 10, 2014 Meeting Minutes - Draft 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
    1 

 

2 

 

Trustee’s 

Organizational/Budget 

Meeting 

10 am 

Township Building 

Fossil Rock Road 

3 

 

4 5 

 

Wrestling Practice 

6 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

Craft Night 

6:30 – 8:00 pm  

 

7 

 

Wrestling Practice 

8 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

SSCA Meeting  

7:00 pm 

 

 

9 

 

Jammin’ In Jerseyville  

7:00 – 10:00 pm 

 

10 

Recycling 

8am—noon  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 

 

 

 

12 

Trustee’s Meeting 

6:30 

Township Building 

Fossil Rock Road 

 

Wrestling Meet 

Alexander Versus 

Athens 6:00 pm 

13 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

 

14 

 

Wrestling Practice 

 

 

SCCA Meeting 

7:00 pm 

 

15 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

 

16 

 

 

17 

 

18 

 

 

 

19 

 

Wrestling Practice 

20 

 

Open Computer 

and Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm  

Craft Night 

6:30 – 8:00 pm 

History Meeting 

- 6:30 pm 

 

 
 

21 

 

Wrestling Practice 

22 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Sr. Poltuck/Bingo 

5:30 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

SSCA  

23 

 

Wrestling Meet 

AlexanderVersus 

Crooksville 6:30 pm 

24 

 

 

 

25 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26 
 

Wrestling Practice 

27 
 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

SCCA Executive 

Meeting 7:00 pm 

7:00 pm 

28 
 

Wrestling Practice 

29 
 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 
 

30 

 

31 

http://www.picgifs.com/clip-art/meeting/clip-art-meeting-532273-697691/


 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events:   
Shade Community Center:  March 29 – Lost in Lodi, Shade Alumni Banquet – May 9,  

Shade/Lodi Route 33 Yard Sale – June 6, Jerseyville Festival - October 3 

Shade Senior Citizens Association:  March 12 - Meeting 7:00 pm, March 26 - Potluck/Bingo 5:30 pm,  

April 9 – Meeting 7:00 pm, April 23 – Potluck/Bingo 5:30 pm 

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1 2 

 

Wrestling Practice 

3 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Craft Night 

6:30 – 8:00 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

4 

 

Wrestling Practice 

5 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

6 7 

 

9 9 

Township Meeting 

6:30 

Township Garage 

Fossil Rock 

 

Wrestling Practice 

10 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

11 

 

Wrestling Practice 

 

SCCA Meeting 

7:00 pm 

 

 

 

12 

 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, 

Home Ec, 

Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

SSCA Business 

Meeting 

 7:00 pm 

 
 

13 

 

Jammin’ in 

Jerseyville 

7:00 – 10:00 pm 

 

14 

Recycling 

 8am—noon 

 

 

 

Valentine’s Dinner 

6:00 – 9:00 pm 

 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

16 

 

Wrestling Practice 

17 

 

Open Computer 

and Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Craft Night 

6:30 – 8:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

 

 

 

18 

 

Wrestling Practice 

19 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, 

Home Ec, 

Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 
 

20 

 

 

21 

 

 

 

 

 

22 23 

 

Wrestling Practice 

24 

 

Open Computer and 

Library 

 6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

History Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

25 

 

Wrestling Practice 

26 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

SSCA 

Potluck/Bingo 

5:30 pm 

27 

 

28 

 

   

 

 

    

http://www.picgifs.com/clip-art/meeting/clip-art-meeting-532273-697691/


 
 

 

 

  

                   Who’s Who 
     President: Marvin Marty 

       740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com  

     Vice President: Peggy Rist  

        740-590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com  

     Treasurer: Alex Couladis 

        740-592-4524 Couladis@gmail.com  

     Corresponding Secretary: Heidi Marty  

       740-856-1299 bedlamfarms@hotmail.com 
     Recording Secretary: Pat Davidson  

        740-662-4551 patonridge@aol.com 

     Publicity: Teresa Winning  

       740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com  

     Board Members:  

     Steve Kane  

       740-591-4027 skane324@yahoo.com  

     Jerry Foster  

       740-590-0408 fosterhome63@gmail.com  

     Facility Rental and Reservations:  

     Peggy Rist  

       740-590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com  

     Librarian: Teresa Winning  

       740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com 

     Maintenance Committee: Jerry Foster  

       740-590-0408  

       fosterhome63@gmail.com  

     Open Gym: Marvin Marty 

       740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com  

     Open Computer: Gail Jordan  

       740-590-9537 gail.jordan@live.com  

     Editor: Rhonda Meeks  

       740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

       Web Master:  Rhonda Meeks 

       740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

     SSCA President: Roger Hawk  

       740-593-8104 (home)   

Welcome New and Returning 
Members 

Jim and Linda King 
Mary Smith 

Donations 
 
 
 

  

SCCA Officers for 2015 (from left to right) 
Heidi Marty – Corresponding Secretary, Peggy Rist –Vice President,  Alex 

Couladis – Treasurer, Pat Davidson – Secretary,  Marvin Marty- President 

Visit us on the web 
http://www.shadecomcenter.wix.com/

shadecomcenter 

 

In Memoriam 

 
 

Kathy Dillinger Essman 

1959 - 2014 

 

Charles Grim 

1947 – 2014 
 

Joan Cooley 

1936 - 2014 

mailto:patonridge@aol.com
mailto:rhondameeks23@yahoo.com
mailto:rhondameeks23@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

Broccoli Salad 

 

Two bunches broccoli, cut into flowerets 

1 bunch scallions, chopped fine 

1 cup dry roasted peanuts 

1 cup raisins 

1 lb. bacon, fried and crumbled (or vegetable 

bits) 

 

Dressing: 

1 cup sugar  

1 cup mayonnaise.  

1-2 Tbsp. apple cider vinegar.  

Stir together until sugar is dissolved. 

 

Mix salad. Add dressing and stir well just 

before serving. 

 

Stephanie Hysmith 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Combination baby changing 
table/dresser for sale.  $35 or best 
offer.  Pat Davidson, 517-5628 

 

2007, Dodge ram dually, 4 door, 

loaded, bed liner, brush guard, diamond 

plated tool box, tow package goose 

neck ball in bed, running boards and 

more.  Contact me if interested, 740-

590-1965. Robin Krivesti 

Shade Exchange Cook’s Corner 

 

 

 
 

Please help make the SCCA News a better service for you, our members. 
Newsletters will be printed bi-monthly, Jan.—Feb., Mar.—Apr., May—June, July-
Aug., Sept.—Oct., Nov.—Dec.  
 
We apologize for our omission of Dave Chase – Chase Excavating’s donation 
at the Jerseyville Festival.   

  
Submit a recipe, photos, a short article, your “buy, sell, trade or give away” requests 
or ideas by the 15

th
 of Jan., Mar., May, July, Sept. and Nov. to Rhonda Meeks, 

Editor, at rhondameeks23@yahoo.com. Only written requests will be accepted.  

 

Respectfully, Rhonda Meeks 

From the Editor 



 


